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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 11th June 2019 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), S Mash, P Venning, G Parkin, A Lloyd-Smith, C Sykes, PCSO Kate Richards, Community Warden Jo Vos, Volunteer Support Warden Lee Phelan, 1 member of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
4021.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr. L Brown, reason accepted and Borough Councillor M 
Burgess.
4022.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration of Councillors' Interests and related matters; None


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session.  See appendix at the end of the Minutes.  
4023.  To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 14th May 2019:  Confirmed and signed as a correct 

            record.

4024.
Matters Arising: 

i)  Change of KCC policy on Free School Transport update.  Unsatisfactory reply received from Cllr Roger Gough.  After a full discussion it was agreed to take no further action for the time being apart from writing to MP Damian Green to ask how he had progressed with his enquiries.


ii)  SIDs update.  Nothing further to report. Unfortunately still waiting on ABC to provide a licence which will satisfy KCC.


iii)  BT Wayleave update.  Wayleave received from BT.  Agreed that the Clerk would continue the dialogue with BT after her holiday and the Chairman would speak to the householder
4025.
Planning Application: (previously circulated to Councillors)

19/00752/AS  Black Barn Farm, Poplar Road – Demolition of 2 existing dwellings & replacement with a single dwelling.  Demolition of existing garage & replacement with new garage.  To note that the garage has already been replaced under the previous permitted application.  After a short discussion it was agreed to support this application.
4026
Forward Task List – deferred from last meeting.
The Chairman went through the list 
previously agreed.  1. The names to be added to the War Memorial can now be removed from 
the list as this had now been done.  2. It was agreed to ask for expressions of interest to 
renovate and refurbish the Bus Shelter via Nextdoor.  Cllr Parkin agreed to look at it with the 
Clerk.  3.  Chest Tomb – Cllr Lloyd-Smith will take his enquiries further.  4.  The longer term 
programme will benefit from further consideration.
4027.
To consider the future for WiFi in the Village Hall.  After a full discussion it was proposed by 
Cllr Venning and seconded by Cllr Sykes that the Parish Council pays the Village Hall 
Management Committee in advance to arrange for a 12 month contract at £20 per month.  All 
agreed.
4028.
To consider changing the name 'The Green' to 'Memorial Gardens' (The area between the 
War Memorial and Coronation Field).  This was proposed by Cllr Smith and seconded by Cllr 
Venning. All agreed.  

4029.
Annual Return:

a)  Consider the findings of the review of the system of financial internal control.  Clerk read out 
the Internal Auditors report which had found no fault in the system.  She was thanked by Cllrs for 
her work in preparing the Annual Return.


b)  Resolve to approve the Annual Governance Statement (previously circulated to Cllrs).  
Resolved.
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c)  Sign & Date Annual Governance Statement.  Completed.

d)  Consider the Accounting Statements (previously circulated to Cllrs.)  Considered.

e)  Resolve to approve the Accounting Statements.  Resolved.


f)  Sign and date the Accounting Statements.  Completed.
4030.
Correspondence:

a)  Ashford Mediation Service information update/request for donation.  After a short discussion it 
was agreed to give £75 and to ask for some information that could be included in the Outlook on 
Oxney and placed on the Village Hall notice board.

b)  ICCM Corporate Membership Renewal £95.  Agreed.

For noting:
            c)  Thank you from Wittersham School for donation towards refurbishing library area.


d)  KCC – Charging for non-household waste.  Notices put in Notice Board, Website and Facebook.

e)  Tenterden Social Hub – looking for volunteers.

Previously Circulated by email:

f)  KALC – Planning Reform – Outcome of Government Consultation.     g)  Simon Harris, ABC – Cycling & Walking Strategy 2019-2029 consultation.     h)  Kent Police Rural Liaison Team report.     i)  KALC – Dynamic Councillors Course     j)  KALC – Communication & Social Media Event 22nd June.     k) South East Water – Supporting customers in vulnerable circumstances – our new strategy.     l)  Environment Agency Consultation – Draft National Flood & Coastal Erosion Risk Management Strategy for England.     m)  Southern Water, South East Water & Portsmouth Water – Invitation – Working together to build a resilient water future for the South East.     n)  ABC – Council's Market Stalls event - 6th June 2019.  Chairman attended.


o)  The Kent & Medway response to the NHS Long Term Plan       p)  Network with the people you need to at our free SKC Networking event.     q)  ABC – Leader Briefing Notes for Parishes 1 & 2.     r)  Monthly update from PCSO – Put on website     s)  Public Protection Newsletter from KCC      t)  Invite to Rural Police Forum meeting 11th July – Cllr Venning, Clerk and Martin Chambers to attend.     u)  How can the High Weald AONB Partnership help your Parish Event – Tuesday 2nd July     v)  ABC – Register of Electors.
4031.
Working Party Reports:


a)  Caretaker's: New ride on mower will be picked up shortly.  Gate has been put in at the entrance to Coronation Field.  Catch has been replaced with a spring so that it opens and closes more easily.


b)  Finance:



i)  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed.



ii) To confirm Reserves as at 31st March 2019.   Confirmed.

c)  Planning:                                                        
                 Decisions received: 

                 18/01043/AS  Redundant Barn at Ewe & Lamb Public House – Conversion of existing barn

                                        into 1 bed dwelling                                                       Withdrawn by Applicant

                 18/00813/AS  Cullens Farm Buildings – Provision of 1 no. tourist accommodation cottage 

                                        including change of use of land and parking                                           Granted



d)  Highways: Cllr Venning reported that tree branches were obscuring the flashing 30mph sign as you enter the village from Tenterden.

e)  Public Rights of Way: First vegetation cut has not yet taken place.


f)   Open Spaces:  Nothing to report.


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard:  Rev'd Judy Darkins has asked for the lower limbs on the tree between the Church wall and the Church to be removed on safety grounds.  Caretaker has been asked to carry this out.
4032.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies.


KALC Meeting of 29th May.  Chairman gave a short report explaining that he had been elected


Chairman.  Simon Jones, KCC Highways had attended.  It is now proposed that storm gullies be emptied as required rather than automatically once a year on the primary routes.  Pot holes will be patched rather than filled and smaller ones nearby included.
      
4033.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised.
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4034.
Date of the next Meeting of the Parish Council:  9th July 2019 at 7.30pm
4035.
Items for information: 


1)  A reminder that the Scam Awareness Presentation will be held on 2nd July following the Community Market Coffee session.


2) Cllr Lloyd-Smith gave a short report on the Ashford Health & Wellbeing meeting he had attended.



The meeting closed at 21.39hrs
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session.

Community Warden Jo Vos gave a short report on recent activities.  She has been working with Lee Phelan, Volunteer Support Warden.  She had spoken to the people who had had their wing mirrors on their cars broken but was unsure whether they had reported it to the police.  She had spoken to a scam victim and generally chatting to others and is hoping to arrange a talk with the school children in the new term.  Lee has also reported pot holes and fly tipping.

PCSO Kate Richards gave her report. She will be looking into the wing mirror damage.  She has been monitoring moped noise and carried out information sharing with Sussex PCSOs.  She has been doing 'Safety in Action' with years 5 & 6 at Ashford Fire Station.

Roger Parker expressed his concern over the fact that a pot hole had been patched at the junction of Swan Cottages and Poplar Road but the smaller ones nearby had been left.  The Chairman explained that Simon Jones, KCC Highways, is changing this but in the meantime he had sent a photo of the problem to Simon Jones

Roger Parker welcomed the proposed change of name from 'The Green' to 'Memorial Gardens' and that there should be a sign indicating the nature of the memorials found there.

The Chairman closed the Public Session by thanking those who had attended the meeting.

